Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, September 10, 2019
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on September 10, 2019.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, Barbara Dewyea, Carol Hamel, Patty Fryk, Craig Fryk, Candy Vear, Brent Lanphear, John Savage, Matthew Grant, Tracey Morin 
1. Adam opened the meeting at 6:04 PM.
To accommodate those present, the Selectboard moved to: 
    5. a. Edward Deptula: Mr. Deptula called in to the meeting and voiced a complaint about the beach manager.  He has been coming to the beach for years to sit by the lake.  Mr. Deptula is a veteran with disabilities.  Upon visiting the lake, he chose to park his car in an area by the kayaks and walk to his usual spot by the lake.  He was asked to move his car by the manager, which he refused and asked her to leave them alone. The third visit resulted in Mr. Deptula asking for his money back and left the lake. He felt the Selectboard should be informed of his experiences at the lake. Patty stated that Mr. Deptula did not have a handicap placard or a sticker identifying him as handicap and when he parked in the handicap spot she told him he would have to move his car. At that time Mr. Deptula decided to leave after getting his money returned to him.
2 Additions and Deletions:



 a. Beach i) Matt Grant attended the meeting to discuss the electrical issues at the beach. Matt stated that we need to figure out what really needs to be done. Matt said the lower part needs to be separated from the pump house as they are on the same breaker. Once campers leave, Matt will check out the system and let us know what needs to be done. Matt will visit the campground this weekend to check the site where Adam had to disconnect the electricity.

    13. Fire Dept.:


a. Brent Lanphear and John Savage speaking about the agreement between Eden and Hyde park, both Selectboards need to have a meeting to go through the agreement line by line. Ricky agreed with this, stating it needs to be a joint meeting. This process should not be rushed and it may take more than one meeting to reach an acceptable agreement. The Selectboard needs to choose a date for the meeting.  If anytime the company (NHP/Eden fire dept.) should close, 50% to NHP and 50% to Eden, there is no need to itemize. The insurance policy will be going up to insure the building for one million dollars. Should we lose the building to a disaster, the cost to rebuild a new firehouse would be very costly to bring it up to code. 


John Savage spoke about the need for a knox box at the school. A knox box is a small, wall mounted safe that holds building keys for fire departments, emergency-medical services and sometimes police to retrieve in emergency situations.  The fire department would hold the knox box key securely.  There should also be knox boxes for all businesses in Eden and any homes with out of town/state residents.  This would facilitate entry without damage to the building in a timely manner. Brent is looking to compile a list of out of town/state residents with a contact name and an active phone number to reach out in case of an emergency. The town of Eden will be constructing a flyer to be inserted into the tax bills.
Meeting for the review of the agreement set for October 3rd. at 6:30 pm. at the fire department.

2. Additions and Deletions to the Agenda: 



a. Beach




iii.) Drinking water failure, from the test of September 5th. We were notified on Monday September 9th in the am.  That day 4 new water samples were taken and driven directly to the lab for testing.  The repeat test results were received via phone from the lab on Tuesday late afternoon. They are as follows: Source tested clean, no coliform or e coli, Site #18 tested clean for e coli but total coliform present. Office sink tested with both e coli and total coliform present. Site #8 tested clean. Boil water stays in effect until the State of Vermont gives an okay. 



iv.) Beach Lottery: Packets have been mailed or handed out.  The lottery date has been set to October 1st at 6:00pm.
5. Beach Update: 



a. Beach rules: Discussion was had but no changes were made.


b. Patty and Craig: Patty spoke about Mr. Deptula’s visits.
10.) Setting the tax rate:
 The Selectboard reviewed the spreadsheet used to calculate the tax rate for FY19-20 which included amounts voted at town meeting 2019 and estimated revenue.  Ricky made the motion to set the tax rates for FY19-20 as: Resident: $2.2542 (town .66819; local .00377; school 1.5822); Non-Resident: $2.3274 (town .66819; local .00377; school 1.6554).  Approved.
      Returning to the Agenda:
      3. Citizens input: None at this time

      4. Approve the minutes of August 27, 2019


a. with corrections:
          10. Misspelling of Liable

5. Beach: Should read, Barbara Dewyea asked to have a plan set in place to make         the necessary repairs.

     Instead of Matt, it should read Matt Grant.

Adam motioned to except the minutes with corrections.  Approved.

    6. Dog Officer Update: None at this time

    7. Constable Update: None at this time.

    8. Health Officer Update: None at this time

    9. Eden Youth Sports: An amazon prime membership will be purchased and the cost split between the town office and Eden youth sports.  This way an order can be completed by the EYSC and then can be paid by Candy. EYSC will then reimburse the town.   Barbara motioned to approve.  Approved.

   11.
Road Commissioner Report:


a. Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts: none at this time


        b. MRGP Update:
i. MRGP Segment Grant: East Hill, Grant paperwork reviewed. 
ii.MRGP Inventory on road segments: Rob Moore to attend the September 24th meeting to discuss.
 
         c. Steve Miller access permit to be reviewed at next meeting.

         d. Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:


Road sand put up, 

When permits in place, Cooper Hill phase 2 will start, must be out of the stream by October 15th.

 12. Review of Town Use of ECS Building & Grounds Agreement:  Deb Clark emailed and said the agreement was on their agenda on September 9th.
        2. c. Delinquent Taxes: Jim Barlow, engagement letter for tax sales for 2017 taxes. There was a discussion on how to process the attorney fees incurred in the collection efforts or the tax sale of the property. Will review at next meeting, September 24th.
  14. Ratify additions and deletions of August 27, 2019 meeting:


Under #7 b. Dog barking complaint


Under #11 c. G1 Holdings Update



      d. Access Permit Steve Miller


Under#15: c. State Government Municipal Days


Ricky made a motion to ratify the additions and deletions from the August 27, 2019     meeting as listed above in #14 (b,c-d,c). Approved
 15.  FYI: 

   a. Lamoille Economic Development Corp. Annual Luncheon

   b. VLCT Annual meeting.

  16.  Any other business: Lottery machine for Campsite lottery
  17. Sign orders (5):  five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.
  18. Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 8:45PM.  

Unapproved minutes. 
Carol Hamel
Town Administrative Assistant 
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